
 

20th November 2020 
 
Dear Carers/Parents, 

In preparation for the new Government statutory regulation, after consultation with parents, we have 
introduced our Relationships and Sex Education (RSE) and Health Education policy.  

Our children and young people are growing up in an increasingly complex world and living their lives 
seamlessly on and offline. In this environment, children and young people need to know how to be safe and 
healthy, and how to manage their personal and social lives in a positive way. The guiding principles is that 
all of the compulsory subject content must be age and developmentally appropriate. It must be taught 
sensitively and inclusively, with respect to the backgrounds and beliefs of pupils and parents whilst always 
with the aim of providing pupils with the knowledge they need of the law. We are clear that parents and 
carers are the prime educators for children on many of these matters. Schools complement and reinforce 
this role and have told us that they see building on what pupils learn at home as an important part of 
delivering a good education.  

In primary schools, we want the subjects to put in place the key building blocks of healthy, respectful 
relationships, focusing on family and friendships, in all contexts, including online. This will sit alongside the 
essential understanding of how to be healthy.  
 
At Almond Hill we have always included relationships, health and sex education as part of our statutory 
science and our PSHE curriculum and this will continue.  All children develop and mature at different rates 
but our curriculum is planned to take account of their age and stage of development and to help them 
prepare for the next stage.  
 
We have developed our plans for teaching our health, relationships and sex education curriculum linked to 
the PSHE Association guidance and use Christopher Winter Project materials to support our teaching. Due 
to current guidelines we are unable to invite you into school to view these resources and so have made 
these available to view on our website. 
  
Because children missed some aspects of this learning in the summer term, the teaching this term will 
cover learning from the previous year. Your child will take part in PSHE lessons covering aspects of health 
and relationships including puberty during the week beginning 30th November. The aspects of this part of 
the curriculum that are normally covered in their current year group will still be covered in the spring and 
summer terms as planned.   
 
If you have any questions, please contact your child’s class teacher.  

Yours sincerely,  
 
Mrs. Lovelock 
Headteacher.  


